[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Laura Kathleen Matters Herold 
Sent: Tuesday, September 13, 2016 2:53 PM
To: Nancy Simkins <nsimkin@uark.edu>
Subject: Fw: Curriculum Changes

PHIL 2103 consent.

Laura K. M. Herold, PhD
Clinical Assistant Professor
School of Human Environmental Sciences
University of Arkansas
HOEC 118
Fayetteville, AR 72701
lkherold@uark.edu
479-575-5162

From: Edward H. Minar
Sent: Tuesday, August 30, 2016 3:27 PM
To: Timothy Scott Killian
Cc: Laura Kathleen Matters Herold; Betsy Garrison
Subject: RE: Curriculum Changes 
 
Dear Dr. Killian,
                As Chair of Philosophy, I’m very pleased to give consent to your proposal to make PHIL2103, Introduction to Ethics, a requirement for you program.  I appreciate your wise words about the value of such a course!
                Sincerely,
                Edward Minar, Chair
                PHIL
 
From: Timothy Scott Killian 
Sent: Tuesday, August 30, 2016 11:16 AM
To: Edward H. Minar <eminar@uark.edu>
Cc: Laura Kathleen Matters Herold <lkherold@uark.edu>; Betsy Garrison <megarris@uark.edu>
Subject: Curriculum Changes
 
Dear Dr. Minar,
 
The Human Development and Family Sciences program is proposing some significant changes to our curriculum. One of those changes is to require students to take PHIL 2103 (Introduction to Ethics). It is our firm belief that our students will leave the university and pursue careers in which they develop working relationships with people and families in distress. More, it is our hope and belief that by taking this course they will be able to get a firm foundation of ethical reasoning as they pursue their careers. Our current requirement allows students to choose any humanities course listed in the State Minimum Core. It is our proposal, however, to require students to take PHIL 2103. I have attached a proposed checksheet for your perusal and have highlighted the change in yellow.
 
As required by the university, I am asking your consent to make the highlighted change in our curriculum. Many of our students already take and value the course. As I already noted, the HDFS faculty also value the course and believe it meets a critical need for our students. Thanks so much for your consideration.
 
Sincerely,
 
Tim Killian
 
 
 
Timothy S. Killian, Ph.D.
Assistant Director, School of Human Environmental Sciences
Human Development and Family Sciences
Dale Bumpers College of Agriculture, Food, and Life Sciences
University of Arkansas
tkillian@uark.edu
479.575.4914

